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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday  22nd  January 2019
at The Limes, High Street- 7.30pm.

PRESENT:	Cllr Hallett (Chairman), Cllr Leith,  Cllr Dixon, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Sams,  Cllr McInulty, Cllr Spenceley
	 District Cllr Cathcart
Members of Public	4

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Apologies were received from Cllr Freeman, Cllr Catherall, Cllr Hirtzel, Cllr Prentice, Cllr Ridsdale and County Cllr van de Ven.
 
	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
There were no declarations made.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETINGS
3.1 Minutes of Planning Committee meeting 4th December  2018 
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Wednesday 9th January 2019 were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman. 

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.Meeting with SCDC Section 106 Officer
The Chairman advised that a meeting had been arranged for the 30th January 2019 at 2pm, the venue to be confirmed. He would attend with Cllr Catherall and Leith.
	

-Cllrs Hallett & Leith



	5.
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received was discussed under agenda items.

	



	6.
	OPEN FORUM
6.1 Parishioner Statement
A parishioner read a statement expressing concern over a recent Planning meeting and the poor attitude and lack of interest of Councillors in some discussions. The Parishioner also referred to the amount of time that the Pavilion project was taking adding that there had been volunteers from the village willing to progress the refurbishment but there had been no action taken for over two years.
Councillors were urged to  formalize the meeting  procedures and take their positions as elected members seriously.

	

	7.
	PLANNING/TREE WORK APPLICATIONS
7.1 Planning Applications
7.1.1Planning Ref S/4745/18/FL
2 Elbourn Way –Removal of existing rear conservatory and erection of new single storey side and rear extension
(Ms A Tompson)
Recommendation –Support
7.1.2 Planning Ref S/4433/18/OL (For information)
Garage site off Knutsford Road –Outline planning permission with all matters reserved except for access, layout and scale for the demolition of existing garages and development of 1 bungalow for SCDC ‘Self Build’ program
The Chairman advised that the deadline for responses had passed. He explained that the application was for the removal of 13 garages (seven rented six empty). There was one representation shown on the District Council website from a neighbour objecting to the loss of parking. 
Cllr Cathcart expressed his concern over this application as it related to public land and all alternative uses of the land needed to be considered.  There was a program of self build and this might be the best way forward. He advised that there was also a wider issue with the SCDC garage blocks and the District Council should be using a consolidated approach.  Cllr Cathcart advised that he would speak with officers to make sure that they were following the correct process.

7.1.3 Planning Ref S/4845/18/DC
Barns at Clear Farm, South End –Discharge of conditions 3 & 5 (Landscaping and Boundary Treatment) of planning application S/2363/16/FL –Erection of two dwellings
There were no comments made.
7.2Tree Work
There were no applications to consider.
7.3Planning Decisions Advised by SCDC
7.3.1 Planning Ref S/4328/18/FL
80 High Street –Single storey front extension
-Planning Permission Granted by District Council
7.3.2 Planning Ref S/4356/18/FL
Low Farm Cottage, Brook Road –single storey rear extension to the existing house and conversion of existing garage with new extensions to form an Annexe
-Planning Permission Granted by District Council

	
















-Cllr Cathcart

	8.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
The Chairman circulated copies of the category survey results, which would be an article for the Village Voice, for Councillor information. He advised that people liked the retail and services, countryside and open space categories. They also liked the sense of community. The main dislikes were the traffic, too much development and not enough shops. 
The Chairman thanked Cllr Sams for his work on the successful grant application of £4000 form Locality. The working group now needed to engage again with the Consultant. 
The Village College answers had been noted separately as more students were in favour of sport and recreation facilities. 
Cllr Douglass, the Parish Council Chairperson, thanked the working group for their input on the Plan so far.

	

	9.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
9.1 East West Rail
Councillors had been invited by the Chief Executive of East West Rail to take part in a telephone consultation on the options for the new line. The Chairman had accepted the invitation for the 25th January and would report back at the next meeting.
9.2 Chestnut Land Footpath
Cllr Spenceley advised that a Kneesworth resident  had e-mailed the Planning Officer, John Koch, but to date had not received a response. He asked Cllr Cathcart to follow up which he agreed to do.

	



-Cllr Hallett



-Cllr Cathcart

	10.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 5th February  2019
	


The meeting closed at 7.50 pm



Chairman_____________________________		Date_________________________
